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WHISPERING PINES
WEST HIGHWAY 36 — NORTON, KANSAS

4th Annual

WHISPERING PINES
RETIREMENT

Is Having Their

    Christmas Coffee
Tuesday, Dec. 18

7:00 P.M.

The Public is Invited
To Come and Enjoy

the Jay Singers Perform
Punch and Coffee and Homemade Cookies

will be Served Following the Program

SINCE BOTH MOVIES ARE
NON-PREMIERES, ALL MOVIE
PASSES WILL BE ACCEPTED

PREMIER MOVIE PRICE
OF $7.00 AND $6.00 FOR

BOTH MOVIES

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

Dec. 14-
Dec. 19 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

Alvin and the Chipmunks

MR. MAGORIUM’S
WONDER EMPORIUM

1 Hours, 45 Minutes (PG) Premiere 

1 Hours, 48 Minutes (G)

Movie Show Times: Friday and Saturday: 8 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m.; M-T-W at 7 p.m.

ONLY PREMIERE PASSES
ACCEPTED FOR ALVIN & CHIPMUNKS-

PASSES ACCEPTED FOR MR. MAGORIUM

Dec. 21—National Treasure: Book of Secrets (PG)
Coming Soon:

General Admission for Mr. Magorium
$6.00 Adults,$5 Kids 12 & Under

Premiere Price of $7 and $6
for Alvin & Chipmunks

Look Hot Even if the Weather Is Not!

OPEN MONDAY-FRIDAY 9:00 A.M.-7:00 P.M.

CHRISTMAS SPECIALS
Good Until December 24
Only $199.99 Unlimited

Tanning with the Solaris42
15 Minute Bed for 1 Year

Go for the StarPower548 12
     Minute Bed w/Unlimited Tanning

   for a Year at only $299.99
   Enjoy the Thermal Jet Heated

   Wrap System and Get 15 Wraps
for $275.00

• Gift Certifi cates are Available • 
Check Out Our Website for Coupons

www.bellasolespa.com

Bella Sole
212 Pearl St, Norton • 785-874-4289

Second Norton Downtown Restoration
Public Meeting Sponsored by the

Norton Downtown Restoration Committee
Come to learn about what is already happening in

downtown Norton, give input, and get involved in future projects!

Tues., December 18, 2007 at 5:30 p.m.
Above Mortensen’s Computer Services at 101 South State St.

Please use the east door—an elevator is available

At close of business Dec. 13
Wheat........................ $9.35
Milo........................... $3.88
Corn........................... $4.03
Soybeans................. $10.54

MARKETSMARKETS

DEATH NOTICEDEATH NOTICE

Rose A. Gulick, 87, died Dec. 
4 at Logan Manor, Logan.

Her body was cremated, so 
there will be no visitation. How-
ever, friends may sign her book 
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. today at the 
Logan Funeral Home.

A funeral service will be held 
at 2 p.m. Saturday in the Lo-

gan United Methodist Church 
conducted by the Rev. Dean 
Gilbert. Inurnment will be held 
in the Pleasant View Cemetery, 
Logan.

Contributions may be made to 
the Rose Gulick Memorial Fund 
in care of the funeral home, 102 E. 
Church, Logan, Kan. 67646.

Rose A. Gulick
July 24, 1920 - Dec. 4, 2007

By SHIRLEY HENRICKSON
The Dane G. Hansen Memorial 

Museum is proud to present “Bone 
Up On Bones”, a new interactive 
science exhibit. “Bone Up On 
Bones” was created and is toured 
by the Oregon Museum of Sci-
ence and Industry. The exhibit 
was funded by a donation from 
Regence Blue Cross/Blue Shield 
of Oregon (Regence BCBSO) and 
will run through Dec. 30

The next exhibit on the mu-
seum’s calandar will be “Kansas 
Art Quilters: Altered Views”. The 
exhibit will feature 31 textile art 
works and will be on display from 
Jan. 4 through Feb. 24..

Our December Artist of the 
Month is Sondra Barnett from 
Rexford. She has floral lamps on 
display.

Museum hours are Monday 
through Friday, 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. 
and 1 to 4 p.m.; Saturday 9 a.m. 
to 12 p.m. and 1 to 5 p.m.; Sun-
day and holidays 1 to 5 p.m..  We 
are handicapped accessible and 
there is never an admission fee. 
There is a free Wi-Fi Hotspot 
in the Community Room. For 
more information about this and 
other exhibits, contact Shirley 
Henrickson at 785-689-4846 or 
check out our website at: www.
hansenmuseum.org

HANSEN MUSEUMHANSEN MUSEUM

Long Island was the site
of quilters Christmas party

By BEVERLY KINDLER
Members of the Heritage Quilt 

Club were greeted with holiday 
quilts and banners decorating the 
walls of the Community Building 
in Long Island as they met for their 
December meeting and Christmas 
party. Tables were decorated with 
holiday figurines.

A tasting table featured finger-
foods from cheese bites and dips 
to holiday sweets.

President Jackie Rutherford 
conducted the business meeting. 
Members who will provide quilts 
for the display at Hansen Museum 
are Regina Stark, Jo Pakkebier, 
Judy Luft, Kay Strevey, Lois My-
ers, Cheryl Roberts and Jackie 
Rutherford. It was announced 
that Regina Stark will conduct a 

workshop in January. The pattern 
is “Fabricks”.

Show and Tell items displayed 
included a Bargello Kansas Uni-
versity flag and a KU quilt by Alice 
Goscha; a Turning Twenty Again 
quilt, done in pastels by Jerris 
McMullen; a Thanksgiving wall 
hanging by Marj Watkins and two 
quilts with minkee backings by 
Lynn Tacha.

Lynn Tacha and Judi Carlyle 
displayed the next Block of the 
Month — a Double Aster, done 
in bright colors.

Entertainment for the party was 
Robber Bingo with some pack-
ages being changed many times.

Hostesses were Shari Archer, 
Irma Lee Gebhard and Jo Pak-
kebier.

High school junior picked
to head Area 4 KAY Club

Zachary Dreher, a junior at 
Norton Community High School, 
has been selected to serve as Area 
4 Kansas Association for Youth 
(KAY) President. 

The KAY program is under the 
direction of the school principal 
who, in turn, appoints a sponsor 
)s) to guide the club. Sponsors at 
the Norton high school are Mirla 
Coleman and Erin Hill.

Zach has served the KAY 
Club as Faith, Community and 
Programs board positions. As 
president he will attend a train-
ing meeting in Topeka, develop 
newsletters for the clubs he serves, 
attend KAY Leadership Camp and 
help conduct the 2008 Regional 
Conference.

He is the son of Ray and Jamie 
Dreher, Norton.

Wrestling coach
speaks to local club

Head wrestling coach at Nor-
ton Community High School, 
Bill Johnson, spoke 
to the Norton Lions 
Club on Dec. 4. Mr. 
Johnson, who is in his 
17th year at Norton, 
said the team is “in the 
hunt” for a state cham-
pionship. He said there 
are 27 out for wrestling 
this year. He said it is a 
young team, but he is 
pleased to have four 
returning state medalists: Zane 
Perez, at 119 pound; Zach Bainter, 
at 125 pounds; Jeff Soderlund at 
152 pounds; and Alex Thomas 
wrestling the heavyweight divi-
sion.

He told the Lions members that 
Norton ran away with the recent 

Hoxie Tournament. He said, 
“The Hoxie Invitational is by far 

the weakest tournament 
we’re in.”

He said the Clay Cen-
ter tournament will be 
a reversal, “It will be a 
tough tournament.”

He said he keeps re-
minding the wrestlers 
how much hard work 
and dedication it takes 
to get to the top. He also 
reminded the club mem-

bers that rankings don’t mean 
anything. 

In other business the club:
 • Was reminded about the 

Christmas Basket project sched-
uled for Saturday, Dec. 15. All 
members are encouraged to help 
pack and distribute food baskets.

Bill Johnson

PUBLIC RECORDPUBLIC RECORD
Municipal Court
These transactions were taken 

from the records of filings in the 
offices of the Norton Municipal 
Court. The traffic and criminal 
cases were given to the paper 
with the date of the hearings.

Traffic
Dec.  6  — Lucas Welch, 

Norton,driving under the influ-
ence of alcohol and minor in 
possession of alcohol. Plead not 
guilty, trial set.

Dec. 6 — Tanya Temmel, 
Norton, driving while under 
suspension and illegal tags, fine 
$200, court cost $70.

Dec. 6 — Aaron Gallentine, 
Norton, disobeyed stop sign, fine 
$60, court cost $70.

District Court
These transactions were taken 

from the records of filings in the 
offices of the District Court clerk 
at the Norton County Court-
house.  Traffic, criminal and 
wildlife parks cases are given to 
the paper when the fines are paid. 
Limited action and small claim 
cases are reported only after the 

defendant is served.

Traffic
Aug. 9 — Oscar L. Mendez, 

Driftwood, Texas, speeding 78 
in a 65 mph zone, fine $48, court 
cost $66.

Sept. 17 — Douglas M. Dahms, 
Arvada, Colo., speeding 76 in a 
65 mph zone, fine $36, court 
cost $66.

Nov. 10 — Jeremey J. Cour-
tain, Norton, speeding 75 in a 
65 mph zone and failure to wear 
seatbelt, fine $60, court cost 
$66.

Nov. 13 — Isldro Pinon-Espi-
noza, Denver, Colo., speeding 
77 in a 65 mph zone, fine $42, 
court cost $66.

Nov. 16 — Armin J. Sowers, 
Dresden, speeding 75 in a 65 mph 
zone, fine $30, court cost $66.

Nov. 16 — Jon P. Snell, Cam-
bridge, Neb., speeding 75 in a 
65 mph zone, fine, $30, court 
cost, $66.

Nov. 18 — Genae Sundby, 
Rapid City, S.D., speeding 84 in 
a 65 mph zone, fine $84, court 
cost $66.

mph zone, fine $54, court cost 
$66.

Norton woman retires
after 20 years with state

Cheryl A. Smith, District Ac-
countant I  for the Kansas Depart-
ment of Transportation, recently 
retired from her post with 20 years 
service on Dec. 1

Ms. Smith began work at the 
District 3 office in 1987 as a Key-
board Operator. Some of her past 
duties included auditing district 
vouchers and overseeing the capi-
tal inventory. She completed her 

Certified Public Manager course-
work in 2003.

She looks forward to her retire-
ment and being home. She plans 
to do more gardening.

She and Kevin “Turk” Lacy 
share their rural Norton home. She 
has three daughters, Tara and Rod 
Kaus, Hays, Ayme and Bill Jones 
and Jennifer and Dan Porter, Nor-
ton; and ten grandchildren.

The Make-A-Wish Founda-
tion® of Kansas is dedicated 
to granting the single favorite 
wish of Kansas children be-
tween the ages of 2 1⁄2 and 18 
who have life-threatening ill-
nesses or medical conditions. 
It strives to provide the wish 
child and family with some 
special memories of joy and 
laughter in the midst of a world 
filled with hospitals, doctors 
and treatment programs. A 
“wish” offers a welcome re-
spite, a time of normalcy and 
just plain fun!

In 2003, Christa Rhoades, 
then a 16-year old student 
at Norton Community High 
School, had been diagnosed 
with a rare form of cancer. 
Crista was granted a wish® 
and chose to go to Hawaii. She 
loves to travel and wanted to go 
to a place she had never been. 
Her Hawaiian holiday plans 
included attending a luau, fun 
in the sun and pampering at 
a spa.

Crista, her sister, Abigail 
and her mom and step-father, 
Melba and Ed Witt, flew to 
Hawaii where they visited 
Pearl Harbor, took a fun cruise, 
surfed and went snorkeling. 
The family dined at an authen-

tic Polynesian Luau and of 
course, brought home lots of 
souvenirs and photos of their 
time in Hawaii

Crista’s mother, Melba said, 
“It was nice to go on a vacation 
where we could just relax and 
not worry about medical prob-
lems. But, Crista chose where 
she wanted to go and what she 
wanted to do — we just went 
along for the ride.”

Today, Crista is a healthy 
21-year old junior at Fort Hays 
State University where she is 
studying nursing.

Her mother said a pediatric 
oncology nurse in Wichita had 
a profound impact on Crista’s 
life and affected her decision 
to go into nursing.

There are over 31 pending 
wishes in Kansas. You can help 
share the power of a wish® 
through monetary contribu-
tions, donating frequent flyer 
miles, adopting a wish or re-
membering the Make-A-Wish 
Foundation in your planned 
giving. To find out how you 
can help the Make-A-Wish 
Foundation® of Kansas, call 
800-566-9474.

Share the power of a wish® 
and touch the lives of local 
children.

Foundation helps make
wishes come true

By TRANDA WATTS
The Norton County Health Fair 

Planning Committee invites you 
to continue watching this paper 
for further announcements re-
garding the next “Norton County 
Health Fair”. The next fair will 
have a new name and a new look, 
but planners would like you to 
place the date of Wednesday, 
Feb. 27, on your calendar.

The event will be held from 4 
to 8 p.m. so that everyone might 
have time to stop by and learn 
more about health, wellness 
and emergency preparedness 
services available to those in 
Norton County and nearby com-
munities.

A stronger emphasis will be 

placed on emergency prepared-
ness relating to possible natural 
disasters, possible staggering 
health catastrophes, or any large 
event requiring help from com-
munity services.

If you have questions, please 
feel free to contact Gina Frack 
at the Norton County Health 
Department.

Tranda Watts is Kansas State 
University extension specialist 
in food, nutrition, health and 
safety for Norton, Decatur, Gove, 
Sheridan, and Trego counties. 
Call her at 785-443-3663 or 
e-mail twatts@oznet.ksu.edu. 
For more information, contact 
the county extension office, 877-
5755.

County health fair planned

By KEITH VAN SKIKE
The annual meeting of the Nor-

ton County Extension Council 
was held Thursday, Nov. 29 for 
the purpose of recognizing the 
education programs of K-State 
Research and Extension, an-
nouncing new members of the 
elected Extension Council and to 
elect the 2008 Executive Board to 
the Council.

The meeting was opened by 
President Dave Donovan and 
Secretary Lacey Smith giving 
roll call.

Keith VanSkike, Norton ex-
tension director, gave accom-
plishment reports for the local 
extension programs involving 
agriculture, 4-H and youth, com-
munity development and family 
and consumer sciences.

Tranda Watts reported on her 
work in the area with foods, health 
and safety issues. Dave Donovan, 
board chairman, awarded the 2007 
Extension Appreciation Award to 
Carol and Gil Otter who have 
given many years of service to 
the Council Committees, Family 
Consumer Education, 4-H Clubs 
and 4-H Building Committee.

Dr. Chris Onstad, Kansas State 
University area director, repre-
senting the director of extension, 
described the voting process for 
the executive board elections. 

Newly elected members of the 
2008 executive board were sworn 
in by Deb Anderson, magistrate 
judge. They were: Dave Dono-
van, chairman; Patsy Maddy, 
vice chairman; Deena Wente, 
secretary; Becky Smith, treasurer 
and Lacey Smith, Sara Campbell, 
Shannon Esslinger, Chad Brooks 
and Stuart Brooks, directors of 
the board.

The 2008 members of the Ex-
tension Council are: 

• Agriculture — Brandon 
Schulze, Chad Brooks, Mike 
Pfannenstiel, Mike Lang, Chris 
Cuthbertson and Stuart Brooks;

• Family and Consumer Sci-
ences — Patsy Maddy, Jeannette 
Callaway, Sue Ann Skrdlant, 
Lacey Smith, Lisa Donovan and 
Joy Johnson;

• 4-H and Youth — Sue Hille-
brand, Shannon Esslinger, Shan-
na Harting, Deena Wente, Dave 
Donovan and Jeremiah Stark;

• Economic Development — 
Becky Smith, Nikki Kinderknecht, 
Leslie Pfannenstiel, Cindy Lin-
ner, Sara Campbell and Kathy 
Zimmerman.

Retiring members of the 2007 
Norton County Extension Coun-
cil are Chris Tanner, Dan Skrdlant, 
Gloria Zwickle, Darrel Barnett, 
Kara Miller, Scott Sproul, Kim 
Wicker and Patty Newell.

Extension Council names
board members for 2008

You’ll find it all 

in...

The Telegram
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